Town of Freedom

Regular Board Meeting Minutes

Monday, January 10, 2022


Board Members Present: Josh Aarum, Geoff Milks, John Hill, R. Nick Morgan, 

                                            & Supervisor Dustin Bliss

                                 Note: Josh came in after the meeting was in session.

Other Officials Present: Highway Superintendent Jim Haggerty & Planning Board         Members Lyle Morgan, and Dan Meyers
Others: 
************************************************************************

Meeting called to order at 7:00pm by Supervisor Dustin Bliss.

I. PLEDGE TO THE FLAG: Led by Supervisor Dustin Bliss
II. REVIEW OF MINUTES:

A) Town Board Meeting –Organizational Meeting – January 3, 2022
A motion was made by John Hill to accept the Meeting Minutes as submitted. Seconded by Geoff Milks. 

Roll Call: Ayes-4 Geoff Milks, John Hill, R. Nick Morgan, & Supervisor Dustin Bliss
III.   OLD BUSINESS:
A. Town Green Survey: Supervisor Dustin Bliss proposed is to engage with the Attorney and select a surveyor. There was talk that the Attorney had a surveyor already in mind. Councilman R. Nick Morgan said that he asked the Attorney and that after the surveyor is finished in Farmersville, they will come to Freedom to look at that issue. Councilman Geoff Milks said he thinks it be good to let the Attorney know that he has authorization. 
B.  Alcohol Consumption: Jessica Felschow gave Supervisor Dustin Bliss a paper that she got from Town Attorney Eric Firkel. The paper has the three questions that need to be voted on. Jessica said the one of the on-premise consumption would be the one they are looking for. They are looking to put up a building, have food and then people can purchase alcohol. Councilman John Hill told Jessica the Town Board is not supposed to be recommending or paying for the Attorney to do the petition. It’s up to the individual to get a petition and get signatures, after they have them then it is to be handed in to the Town Clerk. Dustin told Jessica that he would talk to Eric, but his understanding is that they need to take the initiative and get the petition, then signatures. Patty Felschow, Jessica’s mom stated that they were under the impression that they had to deal with the Town. Dustin said he understands they have had a run around. Councilman Geoff Milks said he would support them as an individual and for them to continue to reach out to him. Jessica will reach out to an Attorney and have them look into it.  
C. Update cameras at the park: If the Board wanted to do this it cost more because they have to get internet connection down to the park to be able to watch the cameras at the Town Hall. Supervisor Dustin Bliss said they will just move on from this item. 
D. REMINDER: Change of date for February Meeting will be February 28, 2022. 
E. Work Session Change of Time to 7:00: 

A motion was made by Dustin Bliss to change the time for the Work Session to 7:00 pm on February 15, 2022, from 6:00 pm due to interference with Court. Seconded by John Hill. 

Roll Call: Ayes-5 Josh Aarum, Geoff Milks, John Hill, R. Nick Morgan,                  
                  & Supervisor Dustin Bliss

VI.       NEW BUSINESS:
A. Employee Handbook: 
A motion was made by Dustin Bliss to have a Work Session at 6:00 pm on March 21, 2022, prior to the Regular Board Meeting to work on the Employee handbook. R. Nick Morgan seconded the motion.

Roll Call: Ayes-5 Josh Aarum, Geoff Milks, John Hill, R. Nick Morgan,                  

                             & Supervisor Dustin Bliss

All the Board members will get a copy email and it is advised they go through the old employee handbook to bring updates for the new one.
B. Highway Superintendent Jim Haggerty: He is being asked by people why their taxes went up a 1.5%. Supervisor Dustin Bliss stated that was an issue that the Town delt with back in the Spring with the reassessment. Councilman John Hill also stated that the 1.5% was because our budget increased. There are extra funds that the Town has, Jim wanted to know why it went up. Councilman John Hill stated that the Work Session they are having on February 15, 2022, they will be discussing the Procurement Policy that they have to get a handle on, that has been an issue for sometimes. This will allow the Board to have a better budget. Councilman Geoff Milks added the lump sum will be put in proper accounts, so you will be able to see what the money is for. Dustin stated if the Town Board was to decide if they were to run on a surplus, and not have debt, that is something that the public should have an opportunity to be able to hear and weight in on. Or if the Town Board says we are not going to have any surpluses of any kind, they would be operating on debt, the Town taxpayers should have an opportunity to see that discussion. Dustin said in the past that was not discussed. The Town does that through Town Laws and Resolutions, were it states that the Town will have X amount of dollars in the budget every single year to start saving for trucks or building repairs. If a Town Board chooses not to use surpluses and reserve accounts, they decide to barrow for equipment, that is fine they can have a change in policy, but the $150,000.00 that was set aside for an account designated to brand new truck them funds still only gets used for that. From that point forward then the Board can change policy. Dustin stated that luckily the Town is fortunate that the last 20 years, the Town has had an excellent Bookkeeper and a Town Board that was looking out for the best of the Town. The surpluses could have been abused because they were not designated, or earmarked.
C. Supervisor Dustin Bliss sent out an email to all the Board Members reminding them about the new state law. They cannot bring new business and vote on it and act on it the same night. It must be able to be put on the website 24 hours prior to a board meeting. Town Clerk Mindy Holland stated that the Southern Tier West has trained her on how to up-load to the website. She also added that she is working on the new phone set up. Also, she would like to get the new emails set up the beginning of February. She told the Board that she needs to concentrate on Town and County taxes and she is doing her best to get the added jobs taken care of.  
D. Councilman Geoff Milks would like to do a Resolution that supports the County, being a Constitutional County, just to note that the Town of Freedom will support the County. Geoff will work on a Resolution and get something wrote up.
VII. Public Comments:
                                         No Public Comments 
VIII.      REPORTS & COMMUNICATIONS:

A) Assessors –Report Submitted
B) Building Committee – 

C) Building Inspector –

D) Highway Superintendent – Report Submitted



E) Clerk/Collector – Report Submitted   

F) Constable –

G) DCO – 
H) Highway Committee – 

I) Justices – 

J) Parks & Recreation – 

K) Planning Board – No December Meeting
L) Supervisor –Report Submitted at Reorganization. 
M) Other Town Officials –

A motion to accept the reports & communications as submitted was made by Dustin Bliss.  Seconded by R. Nick Morgan 

Ro11 call: Ayes-5 Josh Aarum, Geoff Milks, John Hill, R. Nick Morgan,                  

                  & Supervisor Dustin Bliss

IX. APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS:

General #7 to # 23, Amt. $ 19,376.08, Yrly Amt. 885,463.34.

Motion made by Dustin Bliss to accept the General vouchers as submitted.  Seconded by John Hill. 
            Roll call: Ayes-5 Josh Aarum, Geoff Milks, John Hill, R. Nick Morgan,                  

                            & Supervisor Dustin Bliss
Highway#3 to 11, Amt. $18,188.53, Yrly Amt. $36,361.95.

Motion made by Dustin Bliss to accept the Highway vouchers as submitted. Seconded by Geoff Milks.
            Roll call: Ayes-5 Josh Aarum, Geoff Milks, John Hill, R. Nick Morgan,                  

                            & Supervisor Dustin Bliss

X. ADJOURNMENT:  

Dustin Bliss made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:43 p. m. Seconded by Geoff Milks.

Roll call:  Ayes-5 Josh Aarum, Geoff Milks, John Hill, R. Nick Morgan,                  

                  & Supervisor Dustin Bliss








Respectfully Submitted By







_____________________








   Freedom Town Clerk









01/12/2022

The Board wanted the Clerk to note that Dan Meyers resigned from the Town Planning Board after the Board Meeting. This resignation will be formal accepted at the Regular Board Meeting on February 28, 2022. 
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